Nigeria Embassy Berlin
His Excellency Ambassador Abdu Usman Abubakar
Neue Jakobstraße 4 
10179 Berlin
F. 030- 30-21230212 
info@nigeriaembassygermany.org 
December 1, 2011
Dear Ambassador:

According to recent media reports, the Nigerian Senate voted a Same Gender Marriage Prohibition Bill. 

The new version of the bill, if confirmed, tries to criminalize homosexuality and any form of LGBT advocacy, seriously affecting freedom of speech, freedom of expression and association with severe criminal provisions.  

The new criminal provisions, if approved, will represent a serious threat for the life of every LGBTI person as well as every advocate for LGBTI rights and sexual rights due to the potential enforcement by state and non-state actors.

This bill has to be withdrawn due to its implications on health, HIV/AIDS and protection of human rights. 

I call on the Nigerian President and the Presidents of the Senate and the House of Assembly to guarantee safety and protection for all human rights defenders and all individuals irrespective of their sex, gender, sexual orientation, gender identity and expression, or religion.

Furthermore I call on the Nigerian government and parliament to respect international human rights law, particularly their obligations under the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights. 

With kind regards

